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Weekly Republican Radio Address:  
Honoring Police Week 

 
MADISON – Senate President Roger Roth (R-Appleton) delivered the weekly Republican radio 
address. 
 
Listen to the radio address here 
 
In 1962, President John F. Kennedy signed a proclamation which designated May 15 as Peace Officers 
Memorial Day and the week in which that date falls as Police Week. 
 
In 1982, the Memorial Service began in Senate Park where tens of thousands of law enforcement officers 
would come to participate and honor those who lost their lives in the line of duty. 
 
Decades later, we continue to honor our fallen soldiers. While this year’s Police Week events and 
memorial services may look a little different, we are still here for our officers and their families. We as a 
community and as a nation honor their sacrifice.  
 
No matter the circumstances, we are all in this together – always.  
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